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Our Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

We have stayed very busy this last quarter. But in all, we can happily say that the Lord has been good to us. He 
has blessed us with a fruitful ministry, especially here in Sanguera.  Six more people gave their lives to Jesus 
this quarter through the outreach of the Soccer ministry making it a total of 21 saved souls through this ministry 
alone. We give all the glory to the Lord in this. Please continue to pray for this ministry and ask the Lord to 
grant us more opportunities to be witnesses for Him.  
 
I would like for you to pray for Brother Felix. He is the witch doctor’s son whom the Lord graciously saved. He 
mentioned to me last month that he had the feeling the Lord may be calling him to be a pastor. What a glorious 
Lord is ours! My advice to him was that he kept praying about this. Please join with us in praying for this young 
man. He and his testimony could be greatly used of the Lord to reach many souls. His parents are still unsaved 
and hostile to him including many of his brothers. The Lord could reach them through Felix’s testimony!  His is 
in grade 12. We will see how the Lord leads when he completes high school. 
 
The second thing to pray about regarding Felix is his health. The devil has been persecuting him a lot. He has 
been having some health issues that cannot be medically explained. He had several medical tests and scans but 
they revealed nothing. The doctors are baffled. One doctor told him just last week that his problems were not 
normal and that they were not a hospital condition. With lots of prayer, the Lord is taking them away one by 
one.   
 
As I wrote in my October ministry update, we were able to pay for the land (both lots) in full and before the 
deadline. Now, the Sanguera ministry has a place of its own! Thank you so much for praying and for giving to 
make it happen. We are confident that the Lord will reward you.  
 
We build with sand and cement here so we have already purchased some sand (please see photos below).  An 
architect is currently studying the land in order to make a plan for us. With the means that we have now, we are 
planning to erect a temporary wooden tent-like structure where we will be worshipping while we pray and await 
the Lord to bless for the construction of a permanent temple. We will keep you informed on this.  
Please pray for a young man by the name of Koudjo, whom Bro. Felix invited to church last month. Now he 
comes every Sunday but he is unsaved.  Please pray that the Lord would touch his heart, bring him under 
conviction, and save him.  
 
This quarter was hard on me because I had to go to the hospital quite often and take some treatments as the 
doctors try to monitor my allergic reaction to dust (watery eyes, runny nose, sneezing, and my head feels 
heavy).  Our environment is very dusty here. I was doing fine with coping with it until my system just couldn’t 
take it anymore, the doctor told me.  He said that I needed to protect myself from dust now on. It is going to be 
very difficult for me because our taxis are not air-conditioned. Please pray with us that the Lord would provide 
for a vehicle for us. We would need about $5,000 to get a good one here.  



We are very grateful for your continued support and prayers for us. We are doing well by God’s grace. Matt 
turned one last November 14. Though he felt sick during the first few days following his birthday and had to 
spend a few days in the hospital, he is doing great again.  In all we can but thank the Lord for a blessed year. 
 
As this year slowly draws to its close, our prayers and wishes for you all is that the Lord keep you in His grace 
and that His blessings be with you now through the New Year.  
 
 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Fruitful New Year in the 
Lord!!! 
  
 

 The Lord is good always, 

 
Mawuli & Stella Togbi-Wonyo 
Serving in Togo, West Africa   
 
     

That they might set their hope in God…because He hath appointed a day, in the which He will judge the world Ps. 78:7, Acts 17:31 

 

 

  


